## Mayor's Report For June 19, 2017 Assembly Meeting

**1. Appointment to Vacant Assembly Seat:** Five letters of interest were received to fill the vacant Assembly seat until the October 3, 2017 Municipal Election from:

John Hoag Jeffrey Meucci Paul Anderson John Havrilek Roger Sabine

The Assembly will appoint by secret ballot.

2. Seeking Letters of Interest: The Borough is seeking letters of interest from Petersburg residents willing to serve our community by filling one vacant seat on the Hospital Board until the October 2017 Municipal Election.

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to <a href="mailedtophicular-style-sty

**3. Historic Preservation Commission:** The Borough is seeking letters of interest for 3 vacant seats on the Historic Preservation Commission:

Seat 1 is reserved for an Archaeologist or At Large member, and the term of this seat ends 12/31/2017.

Seat 2 is reserved for an Assembly Member with a term ending 12/31/2019.

Seat 3 is reserved for a Planning Commissioner with a term ending 12/31/2018.

Letters of interest may be submitted to the Borough Clerk as outlined earlier in this report.

- 4. Appointment of Southeast Conference Representative and Alaska Municipal League Representative: Mr. Jensen was the Assembly representative for Southeast Conference and Alaska Municipal League. New representatives will need to be appointed.
- **5. Municipal Building Dedication and Open House:** The Borough Assembly and staff will dedicate the newly renovated municipal building on July 4, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. Tours of the facility will be given immediately following the dedication. Tours will end at approximately 10:45 a.m. as the parade begins at 11:00.
- **Teleconference with the Lt. Governor's Office on Transboundary River Issues:**Barbara Blake is temporarily stepping back in to assist in Albert Kookesh's role.